
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! We trust you are well! This past year has been 

full of opportunities, provisions, and blessings for us! 

 

We are thankful that the Lord guides our paths and uses us for the work He is doing. Highlights of this 

past year include presenting the gospel at a Vacation Bible School at a Hispanic church in Tyler and two 

mission trips-one to Mexico and one to Paraguay.  Each event saw souls respond to the gospel. Juan was 

encouraged to travel to Mexico with a local Spanish church and had the opportunity to share Christ with a 

local group of Indians in the Mexico mountains.  Additionally, he was blessed to have four brothers to travel 

to Paraguay with him. Time was divided between sharing the gospel in public schools (including passing out 

simple but precious gifts of pencils and notebooks to students), celebrating Children’s Day with a Church 

outside of the capital, and holding a meeting with families from four different churches outside of the capital 

to talk about interpersonal relationships-something greatly needed amongst brothers from different churches.  

The families responded well, and we are encouraged to see some harmony between them. 

 

The rest of this year includes plans to dub a documentary called, 

Spiritual Warfare in the Amazon Jungle, into Guarani, as well as 

another possible mission trip to Mexico.  We are praying for 

possible trips next year to Honduras, as well as back to Paraguay. 

We are thankful for each one of you and your prayers and support!  

 

It’s true what they say, as you get older time goes faster. In less 

than a week, our youngest will head to Word of Life Bible Institute 

to study God’s Word for a year. Juan and two of our other children 

attended Word of Life, just in different places. Alicia will head to 

the campus in Upstate New York! We are so thankful and excited to 

see how the Lord will work in her life and where He will lead her. 

We would appreciate prayers for us as we start our journey as 

almost empty nesters and that the Lord would give wisdom and 

direction for where He will lead us to continue to be used of Him!
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O p e n  A i r  C a m p a i g n e r s  i s  a n  e v a n g e l i s t i c  m i n i s t r y  o f  p re a c h i n g  t h e  G o s p e l   
t o  l o s t  p e o p l e  a n d  m o b i l i z i n g  t h e  b o d y  o f  C h r i s t  t o  d o  t h e  s a m e ,  p r i m a r i l y   

t h ro u g h  e f f e c t i v e  o p e n - a i r  o u t re a c h .

Because of HIM,

A L I C I A  T H E  G R A D U A T E !




